From:
John.Illingworth@leeds.gov.uk 

Date:
12/01/2008 21:41 

To:
Martin.Sellens@leeds.gov.uk  

Cc:
planning.comments@leeds.gov.uk, Bernard.Atha@leeds.gov.uk, Elizabeth.Minkin@leeds.gov.uk  

Subject:
planning application 07/04246/LA  Stanmore Terrace 

37 Kirkwood Way

Leeds LS16 7EU
Dear Martin 

Having listened to some initial comments from my electors, I am writing to object to this application for an all-weather pitch and floodlighting to the "Elida Gibbs" sports ground. 

This small neighbourhood sports field is required for local children and community use. Floodlighting is likely to inconvenience neighbouring residential properties. It is not appropriate to locate an exclusive specialist facility in an area that is very deficient in general purpose sports grounds. There is a great local shortage of football, cricket and hockey pitches, and conversion to mainly rugby use will exacerbate this imbalance. There are far too many parking places. The governance arrangements are not satisfactory. The lease might easily fall under the de facto control of another commercial organisation with a poor track record on women's access to sports facilities, when it might be used to "justify" their poor performance in other areas.  This development will "widen the gap" and is likely to reduce the overall availability of sports facilities to those inner city children who are in the greatest need of assistance. 

John Illingworth
